	Wind farm project blasted

Governor urges halt at hearing by Army Corps

By Beth Daley, Globe Staff  |  December 8, 2004

WEST YARMOUTH -- Governor Mitt Romney bluntly asked the US Army Corps of Engineers last night to stop working on the proposed Cape Cod wind farm, joining more than 1,200 people in a crammed and emotional hearing about the 130-turbine project.

Romney's comments were met with wide applause, but only minutes later, some in the audience at Mattacheese Middle School heckled Attorney General Thomas F. Reilly for similar comments. Willing to give Romney the floor but unwilling to listen to Reilly speak past the allotted two minutes, they cried out, ''Time's up" and ''Get off the stage."

''I asked the Army Corps of Engineers to defer further work on this project" until there is a comprehensive permitting system in place for new ocean projects, Romney said.

He has been a staunch opponent of the wind farm proposed for Nantucket Sound on aesthetic grounds and has sought a federal moratorium on such projects. ''We cannot trash this extraordinary resource," he said.

As US Army Corps of Engineers officials began to listen to more than 200 people who signed up to give two-minute comments during the scheduled four-hour meeting, it was unclear how much public opinion would sway them when they make a final decision on the project early next year.

''It's not a beauty contest. We're looking for constructive comments," said Larry Rosenberg, chief of public affairs for the New England District of the Army Corps. He said the public comments overall have been split about evenly between opponents and supporters. Last night, however, sentiments against the plan easily overshone the support after 3 hours. The court cannot abide by Romney's request because it would violate federal policy, Rosenberg said.

The hearing was the second of four the federal agency plans for public comment on a massive draft report the corps issued last month about the project's possible environmental impact.

Reilly challenged the legal authority of the Army Corps to issue a permit. Meanwhile, the first few speakers -- along with a long line in the school hall waiting to give testimony to a stenographer -- gave a wide range of opinions.

''It would be a step forward in the right direction, rather than us relying on the Middle East for our oil," said Chris O'Malley, who waited to have his say.

Some opponents of the project spoke of aesthetics. George Chuckie Green, a Mashpee selectman and Wampanoag tribal member, said he was worried about age-old fishing grounds. ''It will change the ecology of the sound," he said during the hearing.

The Army Corps rarely vetoes a project on aesthetic grounds. And Corps officials do not necessarily take into consideration larger issues such as US dependence on fossil fuel.

Some speakers clearly had specific issues with the draft report. Regina Asmutis-Silvia, of the International Wildlife Coalition, said the Army Corps relied on a majority of right-whale data from the 1970s and she wanted more current information included. Meanwhile, more general support came from 140 members of the International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers. And Massachusetts Audubon called for the Army Corps to do a supplementary report looking more closely at bird issues.

The $770 million wind farm, proposed by Cape Wind Associates, would be the country's first offshore wind project. It was proposed more than three years ago.

Another public hearing is scheduled for tonight at 6, at Nantucket Community School, 10 Surfside Road (with registration to begin at 5); and on Dec. 16, a hearing is planned at the Massachusetts Institute of Technology in Room 10-250, 77 Massachusetts Ave., at 7 p.m. (with registration at 6). The Army Corps will accept written comments through Feb. 24. Comments can be sent by e-mail to wind.energy@usace.army.mil or mailed to the Cape Wind Energy Project EIS manager Karen K. Adams, US Army Corps of Engineers, New England District, Regulatory Division, 696 Virginia Road, Concord, MA 01742-2751.

Globe correspondents Justin Rebello and Emma Stickgold contributed to this report. Beth Daley can be reached at bdaley@globe.com. 
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